FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 31st July 2013 at 6.15pm at The Albert pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge
Present: Nina Smith (Chair), Lesley Mackay (minutes), David Taylor, Bob Deacon, Matt Gibson (Northern Rail Stations Manager), Mike Smith, Andy Grant, David Storr and Diana Monahan
Apologies:  Susan Quick
Minutes of the last meeting:  Under Treasurer’s Report, the minutes should read after the first sentence: "In view of Lloyds Banks failure to respond or even acknowledge our application to transfer our account to them from the Halifax, as they recommended, it was agreed that we should now apply to the Co-op Bank for a current Community Account."  
With this amendment, the minutes were approved as correct

Matters Arising:
· Bid for Lift Reinstatement:  It was noted that reinstatement of the lift was on the list in Hebden Bridge Partnership’s 2020 Draft Action Plan.
· Station Adopter:  Nina has contacted Pete Myers at Northern Rail asking if the new Station Adopter, Kim Metcalf, would like to come to one of our meetings.  As Pete is on holiday at the moment, his response is awaited.

· Poetry Board:  Bob has a meeting with a local poet next week and agreed that progress was slow.  David Taylor suggested we could approach the Grundy Boys.

· Co-operative Community Grant application:  Diana had been progressing with the application.  Matt Gibson reminded the meeting that the bases of Reg’s beds at Todmorden were still in storage there and these could be used.  It was agreed that the area to the front of the nursery area could be cleared and then planted to provide screening for the play area.  It isn’t clear if edging down the path to the east of the station will work or whether soil will continue to leach onto the path.

Matt pointed out that because of the cast iron downpipes on both platforms it would not be possible to install water butts.  It was agreed that Diana will pursue the application on return from holiday in September, pursuing the use of the bases from Reg’s beds and Diana will also contact Mike Smith to discuss the wording.  It was also noted that it takes 2-3 months to process an application,and best to apply for a large amount (maximum £2,000). Action: Diana Monahan

· Blackpool Service – temporary line closure from November re Holme Tunnel work:  Matt said that booking office staff will be very careful to direct passengers to the appropriate platform during the period when the Blackpool North service is turned around at Hebden Bridge. Nina said that the staff are always very helpful when a leeds service departs from platform 1.

· Books for the Library: Nina has not yet met up with Rachel, but will do so.  Action:  Nina Smith
· Website: Diana has been updating the website and she asked members for further comments on its content.  Action:  All members  Nina said she has had a look at the train service section, and will be updating it. Concern was expressed at the difficulty in finding the FoHBS website on Google. Nina will write an introductory paragraph starting with the phrase Friends of Hebden Bridge Station; hopefully this will bring it up into a prominent position on Google. Action: Nina Smith.  Diana will incorporate the changes when she returns from holiday.  Action: Diana Monahan
· Minutes of meetings. It was agreed that minutes had to be agreed before they were displayed on the website or information boards.  

Chair’s Report:  Nina said that a group called rail north, who are based in the Metro/ITA offices in Leeds, are consulting on a long term rail strategy for the north of England, and she will be preparing a draft response on behalf of the Sustainable Transport Group. Action: Nina Smith.  This item should appear on the next FoHBS agenda.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Treasurer’s Report:  David was making progress on the setting up of a new bank account with the Co-operative Bank, without which we are unable to apply for grants.  At the moment it is not possible to pay cheques into or out from the funds of FoHBS.

Working Parties Report:  Lesley reported that these had been well attended and the gardens were looking good with lots of fruit ripe for picking now.  Regarding the strimming by ISS and planting of bulbs, etc. see under Northern Rail Issues below.

Northern Rail Issues:  
- Matt Gibson reported that the repair of Holme Tunnel will take place from November, and last for 4-5 months.  An alternative transport plan (replacement buses/coaches) is in preparation.  The Todmorden Curve will be going live in May 2014, although some FoHBS members had heard that he new Manchester –East Lancashire service will not start until December 2014.  

- Matt mentioned that the current franchise was that of a non-growth, steady state franchise which made introducing additional services difficult e.g. later evening trains.

- Arrangements had been made for the car park to be offered for use as usual to the Vintage Car Weekend.

- Matt reported that the Bike & Go area will be sited next to the gate.  It is currently going through the planning process.  Nina agreed to send a letter of support to Northern Rail and Matt Gibson once she has seen the plans.  Action:  Nina Smith
- Lesley asked about the removal of bulbs from the front tubs by ISS.  Matt said there was little that reasonably could be done as ISS have their own work schedule.

- Lesley also asked about strimming in the central area of the car park and whether we could be given notice when this was to happen.  Again, Matt felt that there was little that reasonably could be done.
- Nina said she had received an invitation from Northern Rail for four members to attend a “thank-you” event in September for stakeholders. She was very concerned about the short notice given by Northern Rail.  A letter dated 10th July was posted 17th July and arrived whilst Nina was away on holiday, hence she only saw it on 26th July. The closing date was 4th August. Nina requested that such invitations are always sent by email in future, as they can then easily be forwarded to group members, including from mobile devices.    Four members – David Storr, Mike Smith, Bob Deacon and Diana Monahan, expressed interest in attending the visit to the Lakeside and Haverthwaite Railway on 21st September.  Action:  Nina Smith  POST MEETING UPDATE: PLACES HAVE BEEN BOOKED.
- Matt said that ‘Mind the Step’ wording was being stencilled at some stations but said that HB was not yet on the list.
- Andy Grant asked about the state of the platform canopies, with youngsters still observed climbing onto them.  Matt said the repairs still had to be done.  One platform had already been completed, and the second will be done soon.  Re-furbishment/re-painting is planned sometime in the next two years.

Any other business:  

Signal Box Listing:  This would be activated in 2017.  David Taylor mentioned that he had suggested through the Lancashire & Yorkshire Railway  Society that a special Friends of the Signal Box Group be formed,  and thought this could be a part of FoHBS.  This will be discussed further at the next meeting.  Action: Lesley Mackay
Timing of meetings:  After discussion it was agreed we would stick to the current time for meetings at 6.15pm.  
Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Tuesday 10th September 2013 at 6.15pm in The Albert Pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge.
